

### PORT MALABAR HOLIDAY PARK MOBILE HOME PARK RECREATION DISTRICT

215 Holiday Park Boulevard NE Palm Bay, Florida 32907-2196

#### BOARD OF TRUSTEE REGULAR MEETING

January 13, 2014 -7:00 PM

#### 1. Call to order

By: Joanne Gaughan, Chairman, at 6:59 P.M.

#### 2. Invocation

By: Molly Stone

#### 3. Pledge of Allegiance

Led by: Joanne Gaughan, Chairman

#### 4. Roll Call

By: Marion "Molly" Stone, Secretary: Joanne Gaughan, Chairman; Harald Albinus, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice Chairman; Marion "Molly" Stone, Secretary; Allison Kelly, Assistant Secretary, Philias "Phil" Matton, Treasurer; Marilyn Spall, Assistant Treasurer; and Rodney "Rod" Lindsay, Trustee all acknowledged their presence. Rebecca "Becky" Earnest, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice Chairman was absent. Cheryl Ennis, District Manager was present with Sharon Johnson recording.

#### 5. Announcements by Chairman

Joanne Gaughan wanted to let the residents know that the Employee Luncheon went very well and was very much appreciated. Joanne Gaughan also thanked the HPPOA officer's for helping the Trustee's make the Luncheon a success.

Joanne Gaughan also stated that people did not adhere to the schedule that was set to put decals on vehicles. She said that there were 4 days set aside and volunteers as well as employees waiting to put decals on vehicles and at the end of that time only about 200 decals were issued. When people did decide to come to the office for the decals, it took time away from the office. Joanne Gaughan asked for suggestions as to what we can do in the future because this didn't work out very well.

Joanne Gaughan recognized Marilyn Spall, a new member of our Board saying she is a full time resident, recently retired and volunteered to come on as a Board member.

## 6. Oaths of Office – Trustees (Term expiring January 5, 2016) Group 7 - Rodney Lindsay [Unopposed, and was therefore elected]

Cheryl Ennis administered the oath of office to Rod Lindsay.

#### 7. Letter of Resignation

The Board Secretary, Molly Stone, read Donald Wink's letter of resignation. Rod Lindsay made "a motion to accept Donald Wink's letter of resignation". Allison Kelly seconded the motion. A vote called. Motion carried.

#### 8. Appointment to fill Vacant Trustee Position

The Board of Trustees received a letter of interest from Dan O'Connell, which was summarized by the Chairman, Joanne Gaughan. Joanne Gaughan asked for nominations to fill the vacant seat left by Donald Wink's resignation. Allison Kelly made a "motion to appoint Dan O'Connell to fill the District seat 4 for the term ending January 6, 2015". Harald Albinus seconded the motion. With no other nominations, the nominations were closed. A vote was called. Motion carried. Cheryl Ennis administered the oath of office to Dan O'Connell who then took his seat at the dais.

## 9. Board Meeting Minutes - Approval of the December 9, 2013 and January 7, 2014 Board Meeting minutes

The minutes of the December 9, 2013 Board meeting were distributed to the Board, posted on the District's bulletin board and website for review. Harald Albinus made a "motion to approve the December 9th meeting minutes". Molly Stone seconded the motion. A vote was called. Motion carried.

The minutes of the January 7, 2014 board meeting were distributed to the Board, posted on the District's bulletin board and website for review. Allison Kelly made a "motion to approve the January 7th meeting minutes". Phil Matton seconded the motion. A vote was called. Motion carried.

# 10. Treasurers Report - Presentation of financial reports for the month of November 2013 The November financials were distributed to the Board prior to the meeting, posted on the District's bulletin board and web site for review. Phil Matton mentioned first that a grant in the amount of \$813.00 was applied for and received by Cheryl Ennis, the District Manager. The grant was for miscellaneous safety improvements. Phil Matton then reviewed the Districts income and expenses for November. With no questions from the Trustee or residents, Marilyn Spall made "a motion to accept the Treasurers report". Allison Kelly seconded the motion. A vote

## 11. Consideration of approving painting of white lines around main roadways in Holiday Park—Continuation from 12/9/2013 meeting

was called. Motion carried and the report will be filed for audit.

A map and updated bid summary which included estimated cost for the grounds employees to provide the roadway lining was distributed to the Board, posted on the bulletin board and on the District's website prior to the meeting.

Joanne Gaughan explained that this project was brought up at the meeting of 12/9/13 and it was asked that the bids include the costs for our employees to perform the service.

Cheryl Ennis stated that was difficult to estimate length of time as to how long it would take compared to hiring out but the best guess was that the project could be completed in a week depending on the weather and the costs for hiring three temporary employees to fill in was included. With materials, rental equipment, Fort Pierce with a price of \$75.00 each way, it came to about \$4600.00.

Burton gave us a price of \$4767.00 with additional \$1250.00 for reflective beading (which they are the only one who gave us a bid with reflective beading).

Marilyn Spall asked if any of our Courts were going to be done, and how much would it cost to have everything done. Cheryl explained that the price may double.

Phil Matton stated that he didn't see any point in putting the white line on the streets and thought it was truly a waste of money and that we should just let them fade out.

Cheryl Ennis explained that there had been residents who walk at dusk and dawn stating that they are not sure where the edge of the road is and where the sidewalks are. The lines would really help.

Molly Stone thought it was important to have the white lines and reflective beading for walkers and drivers who are in the park.

Allison Kelly agreed with the safety issues that Cheryl bought up. She said that we need to stay on top of safety and feels that the cost of the professional stripping company and refelective beading are well worth it.

Rod Lindsay asked if the estimate included 3 temporary employees and the beading? Cheryl explained the estimate did include 3 temporary employees but did not include the reflective beading as the rental equipment does not include a dispenser for beads.

#### **Public Comment**

Bob Adley, 473 Holiday Park, said he was a Civil Engineer for the past 48 years and suggested going with the reflective stripping adding that the National Transportation Safety Board has shown in tests that glass beads improves the sight factor at night especially in rain. He thinks that it is a good thing as he has seen people driving at night here.

John LaLima, 1055 Sunflower – agrees with Mr. Adey. He did ask what kind of warrantee comes with it.

Joanne Gaughan stated that the stripping would be all of Holiday Park Blvd. and the cross streets Center Lane, Greenview, Sunflower, and Blossom.

Allison Kelly made a motion to accept Burton Stripping estimate of \$6017.00 including the beading. Marilyn Spall seconded the motion. A vote was called with one opposed. Motion carried.

12. Consideration of approving the continuation of Document Mall, the Districts current document storage system, for 2014 at a cost of \$1050.00 per year (same as last year)

Cheryl Ennis explained that it is a off site storage system used for the Districts documentation and that we can access whenever we want. Cheryl said that when hurricanes came thru we had documents lost and this would protect the Park as the information is stored offsite. This system has been in place for several years.

Rod Lindsay suggested backing up the documents on an external hard-drive and put into a water proof safe.

Cheryl explained that at this time, all we have to do now is put in search words to bring up information.

Allison stated that cost effect this is the way to go instead of going back and forth. Considering how many documents we do this is the way to go.

Harald Albinus thought that external hard drives are not fail safe.

Molly Stone stated that you are only as good as the last back up, and we need a constant easy backup of documents.

Marilyn Spall, asked how secure this system is and asked if we had ever lost information. Cheryl responded by saying that we have never lost anything.

Joanne Gaughan asked for a motion to accept the continuation of using the document storage system for \$1050.00.

Harald Albinus made a "motion to approve this storage system for \$1050.00". Allison Kelly seconded the motion. A vote was called, Motion carried.

#### 13. Office Security

Phil Matton discussed improvements to the security of the District office saying he has wanted to see improvements for sometime. Phil Matton said he was waiting for a call back from a vendor to discuss security doors and security for the window. He hopes to have more information available to discuss this at the next workshop meeting.

Harald Albinus asked about using plexiglass in the window.

Phil Matton said that plexiglass might prohibit air flow through the office but will check into it.

#### 14. Public Comment

John LaLima, 1055 Sunflower, thinks it is the Board responsibility to authorize Cheryl to hire temporary help when we have conditions like this with abnormal amount of rain for this time of year and the grass is growing out of control so that we can get caught up. Grass has not been mowed in 3 weeks. We need to have a schedule done. The office should have some kind of schedule so that they can tell the people as to when there grass is going to be cut.

John Bonasera, 370 Holiday Park Blvd, has been in this park a lot of years and has never seen the park looking as good as it does now.

Harald Paine, 398 Holiday Park Blvd, just wanted to say that last week behind his place the grounds crew came in and trimmed bushes and now that area is looking the best, he has ever seen and he has been here since 1995.

#### 15. Trustees remarks

Harald Albinus – none at this time

Allison Kelly – looking for a new committee member to join the Deed of Restrictions committee as there is a vacancy. Would also like to see the grounds crew start fixing the v drains in the roads as they are crumbling.

Cheryl explained that the grounds crew can not fix that as the concrete is about 8 inches thick and would need jack hammers to fix the problem, but will look into some alternatives such as concrete filler.

Allison reminded everyone that the next DOR meeting, which is an open meeting, would be at 3pm on January 23<sup>rd</sup>.

Rodney Lindsay reminded everyone about the Flea Market on Saturday and asked that the volunteers come to the building by 7:30 in the morning to set up. He also reminded everyone who has something in the Storage Compound that next Wed 1/22 and Friday 1/24 from 10 to noon we require that the vehicle be brought up to the Rec Center for the new decal to be put on.

Dan O'Connell said that it is an honor to be part of the Board of Trustees.

Marilyn Spall had no comment at this time

Phil Matton said that he thinks that all complaints should be satisfied not ignored and said that if you can't do it at the moment tell them as to when it will be taken care. As far as the DOR meetings, he thought Allison was doing a fantastic job.

Molly Stone thought that edging should be done before striping and thanked people for coming to the meeting.

Joanne Gaughan asked that when residents had a complaints or comments that the forms in the office be completed and returned to the office. The forms would then be given to Molly to address.

There is a suggestion from Shirley Ioanna regarding thermometers in the pool. We have tried that in the past but they were taken. We do have new thermometers, that are by the pool filters and the heaters are set for 82 degrees. There are 2 heaters that heat the pool which are both 9 years old Replacement heaters are about \$4500.00 each.

Phil Matton asked if there is still a pool monitor to test the water. Shirley stated again that the water still should be warmer and the temp in the pool is not correct. Cheryl will get a new thermometer and put in the pool somewhere.

Molly Stone stated that with the cold weather, the air temp might have something to do with it. The surface temp often is going to be cooler than the lower temp.

Rod Lindsay asked if it is an automatic system, can we jack the temp up a little.

Joanne Gaughan stated that the next workshop meeting is going to be filled with many ideas and plans. Please come and bring people with you. We have to start thinking about modernization and revamping. There will also be flyers up and she is hoping for a very productive meeting. We are looking for thoughts and ideas.

#### 16. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Molly Stone and seconded by Allison Kelly. A vote was called. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm

Marion Stone - Secretary

**Board of Trustees** 

Data